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Parishes Affected 

Radley, Kennington 
 

Matter to be considered 

Amending the boundary of the parish to include Chandlings Manor school 
currently in Kennington parish 
 

Impact on district and county council boundaries  
 
None 
 

Summary of parish council responses  

Radley parish council proposed the change.  There are issues with sewage 
outflows from the school that affect properties in Radley parish and the parish 
council considers that it would be better able to serve its residents if the 
school was in its area. 
 
Kennington parish council has not responded 
 
Sunningwell parish council objected to a draft proposal from the working 
group that proposed moving a small part of its parish into Radley.  This does 
not now form part of the recommendation.  It put forward an alternative 
suggestion to transfer the school and the properties at Bayworth into its 
parish. 
 

Summary of other responses 
 
None 
 

Recommendation 

To move Chandlings Manor school from Kennington parish into Radley 
parish, as shown on the attached map 
 

Justification 

Chandlings Manor sits remote from both Kennington and Radley villages to 
the west of the A34.  The hamlet of Bayworth is in Radley parish and it is this 
settlement that suffers periodically from the sewage outfalls.  
 
The working group saw merit in the proposal from Sunningwell parish council 
to move both the school and all the properties at Bayworth into Sunningwell 



 
 

parish, as the village of Sunningwell lies much closer to these properties than 
either Kennington or Radley.  If this proposal was to gain support from the 
affected residents during the consultation period, the working group would 
give serious consideration to including it in its final recommendations.  For 
now, however, it is content to support moving the school into Radley parish to 
enhance effective representation of local residents at parish level. 

 
 


